[image: image1.png]



Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810

165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

Board Members:  

James McMullan, Chairman

Anne Thompson

Lloyd Cowart

Ronda Starks

Garner Peck

The Hart County Board of Assessors met Thursday, December 16th, 2010 for a Regular meeting at the administration building. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor members: James McMullan, Chairman, Anne Thompson (absent), Lloyd Cowart, Garner Peck & Ronda Starks. Those also in attendance were Rebecca Duncan, Chief Appraiser, Bruce Grant, associate chief appraiser, Gary Kappeler, Secretary, Lowell Macher, and members of the public.

Gary Kappeler took minutes for this meeting.  

Mr. McMullan, Chairman, called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M.

Mrs. Starks opened with prayer.

Motion was made by Mr. Cowart to approve agenda as presented. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent. (Mrs. Thompson was not present)

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to approve minutes for December 2nd, 2010 regular meeting as amended. Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent. (Mrs. Thompson was not present)

Revaluation Update

Motion was made by Mrs. Starks to forward 170 appeals to the BOE based on the chief appraiser’s recommendation. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent. (Mrs. Thompson was not present)

Motion was made by Mr. Peck to approve 24, 21-day notices based on chief appraiser’s recommendation. Motion was seconded by Mr. Cowart. Motion was passed by 4-0 consent. (Mrs. Thompson was not present)

The board discussed the BOE process and changes that were being made and how to streamline the process.

Mr. Peck asked if there was a way to write down the BOE’s decisions to tally their decisions faster to be able to report it to the BOC in a timelier manner instead of waiting on the BOE to send their decisions to the assessor’s office.

Public Communication

Mr. Cowart stated his pleasure in working with Mrs. Starks on the board and thanked her for all her efforts.

Mr. Macher, the newly appointed BOA member who will be replacing Mrs. Starks at the first of the year, was present.

Mr. McMullan, the chairman, requested that the newly appointed board member not vote on any schedule changes until he took his first course and became certified, as to alleviate any concerns or questions being raised by the public about a non-certified BOA member voting on such things as schedule changes. Mr. Macher stated he was unsure of the idea and would look into any statues that may address the issue.

Mr. Cowart requested to be excused at 9:35 A.M. due to family emergency.

The board opened the floor for public comment.

Mrs. Starks made a motion to adjourn the regular meeting at 10:55A.M. Motion was seconded by Mr. Peck. Motion passed by 3-0 consent. (Mrs. Thompson and Mr. Cowart were not present)

The next regular scheduled meeting for the Board of Assessors will be Thursday January 6th, at 9:00 A.M.
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* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office. 

